

TOWN OF SUDBURY

Board of Selectmen www.sudbury.ma.us

278 Old Sudbury Road Sudbury, MA 01776-1843 978-639-3381

Fax: 978-443-0756

Ms. Beverly Schultz Eversource Project Manager Eversource 1 NSTAR Way Westwood, MA 02110

RE: SUDBURY TO HUDSON TRANSMISSION LINE

March 24, 2016

Dear Ms. Schultz,

On behalf of the Town, I would like thank you and Eversource for the Open House held in Sudbury on March 16, 2016.

The Open House raised more questions than it answered. As a result, the Board of Selectmen recently met to discuss the proposed Sudbury to Hudson transmission line. The Board continues to have concerns about this project and it is acutely aware of concerns voiced by our residents.

As a result of those conversations, and in an attempt to move forward in a cooperative manner, the Board of Selectmen respectfully makes the following requests.

- 1. That Eversource representatives meet with the Board of Selectmen to discuss geographically alternative routes and other matters.
- 2. That Eversource refrain from filing an application with the Energy Facility Siting Board until such conversations have taken place.

We look forward to meeting with you soon and thank you for your consideration of the Town's requests.

Sincerely,

Melissa Rodrigues, Esq. Town Manager on behalf of the

Sudbury Board of Selectmen